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To maximise student learning and wellbeing, quality school partnerships require a two-way rela-
tionship between parents/carers and staff.  This is so critical at a time when there are so many 
challenges facing us in our personal and professional lives.  On behalf of our staff, I would like to 
thank you for the way that you have worked in partnership with us to support our students to 
achieve their potential. 
 
Sports Day 
This was our first whole school event this year – the first time that we had all of the students and 
staff in the one location.  It was also our first Sports Day with our Year 7s.  The Year 12 students 
maintained the tradition of designing their own T-Shirts and then adding their own personal 
touch.  The student attendance and participation rate continues to grow with most students try-
ing some events – the novelty events are very popular.  On the day, there were some outstand-
ing results from the athletes.  A very big thank you to Brad West and his support team for organ-
ising the day.  Thank you also to all staff who ensured that the day could proceed with the chal-
lenges of COVID. 
 
Year 12 Class of 2021 Celebration 
Due to COVID restrictions, we are unable to hold the usual celebration assembly for the Year 12 
2021 students.  The Senior School Year Level Team have developed a way to recognise these 
students that is COVID safe!  Each student will receive a letter congratulating them with their 
certificate and a video with a message from the team and myself. 
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Coming Events 

01/04  Casual Day 
12/04  Mile End Athletics 
           Y10 Alcohol Ed 
14/04  Last Day of Term 1 
15/04  Good Friday 
 
Term 2 
03/05  Y11 RAP Presentation 
05/05  Y10 Vaccinations  
09/05  Parent/Teacher 
           Interviews 
10/05  Y11 Outdoor Ed 
           Cycling - 2 days 
12/05  Y7 SAPOL 
            Presentation 
13/05  Pupil Free Day 
16/05  Open Day 
17/05  Finance Meeting 
           Governing Council 
18/05  Y11 Outdoor Ed 
           Murraylands - 3 days 
19/05  Adelaide Uni Visit 
           Y8 SAPOL 
           Presentation 
20/05  Casual Day 
23/05  Y10 Work Experience 
26/05  National Sorry Day 

 
 

 

From the Principal 
By Gerri Walker 

16 May Open Day 

School Tour 5pm - Enrolment 2023 Information Session 6:15 - 6:30pm 

Join us to explore our industry standard VET facilities, STEM learning centre and recent devel-
opments as our staff and students showcase the extensive curricula and extra curricula oppor-
tunities on offer. 
Sense the educational journey our student’s experience, where wellbeing, excellence, innova-
tion and respect are important focus areas. 

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au
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From the Principal - continued 
 
COVID 
Conditions that we continue to operate within are: 

 All students and staff to wear masks safely (over nose and mouth).  We have published the list of exemptions 
in DayMap Staff Bulletin daily so all staff know who has exemptions.  We understand that mask wearing may 
stop after 14 April 

 Day excursions can only happen to sites where there are no vaccination requirements 

 Staff meetings and professional learning are still happening largely by Teams 

 Interschool sporting competitions have re-commenced – with much success for our school 

 Extra-curricular activities at the school, including choirs, band practice, instrumental lessons attended by a non
-school employed music teacher 

 Work experience and work placements 

 Camps and other outdoor activities required by the SACE for the purpose of subjects such as Outdoor Educa-
tion 

Each day we do a daily ‘pulse report’ of staff for the department.  They are also collecting student daily absentee-
ism. 
 
Positive Stories 
Nuriootpa High School has some outstanding students who represent us at a school and state level.  We also have 
some outstanding students who are recognised for their achievements within our school.   
Here are some of these positive stories:   

 A Year 12 student who has been offered a work experience opportunity to go to the Royal Sydney Show with 
the stud that she does volunteer work with.  This provides a great chance to do her 50 – 60 hours of work ex-
perience for her Workplace Practices 

 We have the youngest fully qualified firefighter at one of our local CFS stations – she is managing a fulltime 
pager and doing really well 

 A female cricketer who was to represent our State in NSW, however the competition has been deferred 

 A Year 7 male student representing SA in Squash at the end of term 1 

 I presented my first round of Principal’s Awards over the last couple of weeks  
They included: 

 A Year 11 student who has been picking up papers when he is in the yard and also talking with students about 
how to dispose of masks in a more environmentally friendly manner 

 A Year 7 student who is a very capable and conscientious student. In both science and maths he has taken a 
peer support role upon himself when he has seen other students struggling with the content. He has done this 
without being asked by the teacher or his peers. The two students he supported were really grateful for his 
support as they both have learning difficulties and have found the shift to high school challenging at times 

 A student in the Inclusive Education Centre who has been mentoring a new student to the group 

 A Year 7 student who volunteered to help students set their computers up for NAPLAN, something that she 
recognised as a task that would support her peers and her teacher -  her kindness, thoughtfulness and gener-
osity exemplify the kind of students we want NHS students to be 

 Barossa Foundation gave us some $50 vouchers for families.  The Wellbeing Team allocated these and Vicki 
Rochow (Pastoral Care Worker) actioned this work.  We have had several recipients share with us how im-
portant this voucher has been to their family.  Personally talking with a couple of these recipients was heart-
warming.  Thanks Barossa Foundation and Wellbeing Team 

 Our SRC continues to sponsor a child, Bin in Sri Lanka.  This has been ongoing for a few years and it is won-
derful that our students can raise funds to do this 

 One of our Year 11 Aboriginal students has won a Dame Roma Mitchell Scholarship to support him complet-
ing his SACE.  In his letter of congratulations was written: 

The Scholarship is named after the late Dame Roma Mitchell AC, QVE, CVO, QC who had a long association with 
reconciliation and Aboriginal communities. It is important that Aboriginal people experience success in South Aus-
tralia and education is an important means to economic and social development in our community. Education will 
enable you to establish a pathway for the future and allow you to make a future contribution to the Aboriginal peo-
ple of South Australia. When our young people excel in education and in their chosen careers it contributes to the 
wider communities’ appreciation of Aboriginal history, cultures and identity through community participation and 
leadership. This scholarship is a contribution towards the completion of your SACE.  
 
Staffing Update 

 We welcome Gaynor Saegenschnitter as an SSO with our Inclusive Education Centre.  Gaynor has previously 
worked at the Tanunda Disability Unit 

 We also welcome 2 new employees to the Canteen – Jill Perry and Lisa Stagg who started in week 7 for 10 ½ 
hours per week each 

 We are currently in panel process to appoint 3 more curriculum SSOs 
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From the Principal - continued 
 
Staffing 2023 
Personnel Advisory Committee (PAC) have begun looking at the leadership positions for 2023.  Vacancies will oc-
cur in: 

 Maths/Numeracy 

 Agriculture 

 Years 11 and 12 Year Level Leader 

 FLC Leader – unsure what this will look like due to the current review of the FLO program 
Permanent teaching positions will not be advertised until early Term 3 
 
Facilities Update 
The upgraded Home Ec kitchen has become operational.  It is great to have such an improved learning space for 
our students. 
The 8 Year 7 rooms (2 x Quads) are continuing to progress – they will not be totally finished until after the school 
holidays.  Work still to be completed includes another ramp, another set of steps, verandah, paving, a fence to 
stop students moving between the 2 quads and some bituminising. 
The Multi-purpose Building, new Tech Studies room, upgraded Hospitality and Inclusive Education double class-
room are all being used and in the defects period. 
We are trying to find a company to install the playground equipment for the IEC area as the company who pro-
vides the equipment is inundated with work! 
The long jump tracks and sandpit will be installed on the eastern side of the eastern oval late March - early April.  
The Little Athletics Club will pay for a third long jump pit and running track to be installed. 
 
Mobile Phones Reminder 
Last year we introduced the Mobile Phones policy which has had a significant positive impact on student engage-
ment and learning in class.  We appreciate the support we continue to have from parents to implement the policy. 
 
DayMap App 
We continue to encourage all families to use the DayMap Connect app.  If you are having any difficulties installing 
for first time or reinstalling it, please contact the school. 
 
Enjoy the school holidays with the students.  We look forward to a great term 2. 
 
 

GOVERNING COUNCIL REPORT 
 
At the AGM the following members were elected: 
 
Continuing Members – have completed one year of a 2-year tenure 
Tarnya Eggleton        Peter Lange         Karen Underwood          Belinda Haeft 
Monique Lloyd          Gary Pentland         Paula Brennand          Daniela Hongell 
 
Newly elected members – 2 continuing and 2 new members 
Tina Sayce  Nikki Schutz  Kelly Neldner   Donna Baumann 
 
Local Council Member - Cr Russell Johnstone – Deputy Mayor 
 
Community Member – Barossa Foundation representative – Amy Heinicke 
 
Staff Members  
Ann-Marie Ward Andrew Dickinson Julie Flatman 
 
Office Bearers: 
Chairperson – Tarnya Eggleton  Deputy Chairperson – Peter Lange 
Treasurer – Amy Heinicke  Secretary – Monique Lloyd 
 
Some issues covered at the following Governing Council Meeting were: 

 Approval of budget subject to Resource Entitlement Statement (RES) being accurate – we will get the final RES 
at the end of April.  This is based on student enrolments and other school-based factors 

 Social Media – could we hold a session for parents? 

 Traffic Working Party – discussed some of the proposals from the department’s traffic engineer about a way 
forward  

 Formation of a Student Awards Working Party to look at criteria for awards 

 Feedback re the Site Improvement Plan about the school’s improvement journey 
 
Governing Council members welcome any feedback from parents/carers in the school community. 
 
The school community thanks the Governing Council members for their support and contribution to our school. 
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SRC UPDATE 
 
SRC have had a busy term 1. We have been working towards raising funds to improve the facilities around the 
school for student use.  
 
Sports Day was a great success and students were treated to the amazing coffee from  Sassy Brews and food from 
Forage Supply Co, The Bearded Cook and Vietnamese Food on the Go. We as the SRC also ran a BBQ sausage 
stall with drinks which was very popular and the IEC provided Zooper Doopers and Slushies which were a big hit. 
It was a great day and we thank everyone for getting involved.  
 
On Monday week 9 (28/3), the SRC along with the House Captains and Peer Support Leaders attended a leader-
ship day at the Nuriootpa Rover Football clubrooms. Throughout the day we engaged in motivational speeches 
from Amanda Mader, Ashton Hurn, Ben Williams and Rob Moresi and engaged in a range of activities to hep 
build our leadership skills. Rotary Club Barossa cooked a BBQ lunch for the 100 students who attended. We would 
like to thank the Nuriootpa Rover Football Club for generously donating their clubrooms, the Rotary Club for do-
nating their time to cook the BBQ for us, the teachers who organised the day and the leaders who engaged in the 
day. 
 
Nominations for the Year 7 and 8 SRC members begin this week. This year we will invite 3 Year 7’s and 3 Year 8’s 
into the SRC. When nominated by their peers, the students will stay in their regular homegroups and attend our 
weekly Tuesday lunchtime meetings. 
 
The Feminine Hygiene products will be available for student use. SRC members will help manage the distribution 
of these. Students – keep your eyes on the bulletin for more information about this. 
Nuri High SRC now have an Instagram page! This is where you can follow student related information about up-
coming and previous events happening in the school. You can find us on Instagram@nurhighsrc 
 

 
FROM THE FINANCE OFFICE 

 
Thank you to those families that have paid the Material and Service Charge of $480. The M&S Charge was due to 
be paid 11 February so if you have not yet paid please arrange to do so as soon as possible. 
If you have an arrangement to pay by instalments: - the first instalment of $160 was due on Friday 11 February, 
$160 due on Friday 11 March and $160 due Friday 8 April.  
 
Payment arrangements can still be made so please contact the Finance Office on 85622022 or email 
dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
When making payments to NHS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please remember to use 
the invoice number or family code as the reference. 
 
School Card Assistance 
 
School Card covers $334 of the Materials & Services Charge. The additional $146 of Material & Services Charge 
will be waived if School Card is approved. Families must apply for School Card annually.  
 
School card can be applied for online – please see NHS website under school information, then school finance. 
Please apply for school card as early as possible.  
 
If you are unsure of your eligibility and require further assistance please contact the Finance Office. If you are 
found to be ineligible for School Card then you are liable to pay the Materials & Services Charge of $480. 
 

mailto:dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
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From the Finance Office - continued 
 
Get your new Entertainment Membership today to support Nuriootpa High School. The school receives 20% of 
every book sold. 
 
Entertainment memberships can start anytime and are packed with savings on dining, travel and activities. The 
digital membership is easy to download to start using instantly. New offers are added weekly for ongoing value all 
year round. 
 
Order link:   https://www.entbook.com.au/1622w51 
 
 
Canteen Online Ordering - Spriggy Schools 
 
Place your canteen orders online with Spriggy Schools, this makes lunch orders more convenient for both families 
and the canteen. Students can avoid the queue by ordering recess and/or lunch online. A pre-ordered collection 
point is available at door # 1 at the Canteen. 
Cut off time for online ordering is 9:30 am for recess and lunch. 
 
1. Go to www.spriggyschools.com.au to register and to find links to download the Spriggy Schools app. You 

should also be able to find the app in your relevant device app store by searching for 'Spriggy Schools'. Alter-
natively you can just use their website to place orders. 

2. Add a profile for each of your students, making sure you select Nuriootpa High School and your student’s 
year level. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Spriggy Schools via their website or the Live Chat on the app. 
 
 

 
 

HOCKEY COME AND TRY  
 

Thanks to Lisa from Tanunda Hockey and Jordan from Nuri Hockey clubs for offering students a Come and Try at 
school. Many current players enjoyed leading the students in activities. 
 

YEAR 7 AND 8 CAMP UPDATE 
 

Unfortunately due to the unpredictable COVID situation we are unable to hold our  
Year 7 and 8 camps this year. 

 
We plan to have a special Year Level Wellbeing day for both year levels when the situation stabilises. 

https://www.entbook.com.au/1622w51
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TikTok and Student Wellbeing 
 
With the increase in the use of TikTok we have seen the app become an issue in a number of wellbeing and be-
haviour incidents.  
As a parent are you aware of how TikTok impacts your child’s health and wellbeing? 
 
1. Is TikTok Safe for Kids? 
As with any social media platform, there is always suggestive content mixed into the bag. With TikTok being most-
ly based on music and video, profanity and suggestive clothing/dancing are the most obvious sources of adult 
content. 
The app also encourages some themes that are much more mature than their 16+ rating would suggest. With a 
quick hashtag search, your child will have access to mature content, as well as suggestive themes and challenges. 
With the increase and promotion of inappropriate content, TikTok has been banned in several countries, including 
China (where the app originated), India, Bangladesh, and Pakistan. 
 
2. What is the Age Limit for TikTok? 
The minimum age for a TikTok user is 13 years old. While this is great news for younger users, it’s important to 
note that TikTok doesn’t use any age verification tools when new users sign up. That means, if your child signs up 
for a new account without your knowledge, they’ll have access to explicit and inappropriate content without re-
striction. 
 
3. What are TikTok’s Parental Controls? 
With a feature called “Family Pairing”, parents can link their child’s account to their own where they can control 
direct messages, set screen time limits, and turn on/off restricted content directly from their phone. 
Parents will also receive a notification if any of the settings are changed or turned off from their child’s phone. 
There’s also a “Digital Wellbeing” Setting 
One of the more admirable functions in the app is the ability to turn on the ‘digital wellbeing’ setting. Once turned 
on, this setting will set time limits on app use, which can help your child moderate the time they spend on their 
phone. You can also find strategies for keeping your child’s screen time in check in this Kid Matters blog post. 
This setting also allows a parent to put restrictions on their child’s account. This will block videos that have been 
flagged as inappropriate. An important point to remember however is that not all inappropriate material is 
flagged properly; things slip through the cracks. 
 
4. Will TikTok Affect My Child’s Mental Health? 
While TikTok is great for socializing and can provide a creative outlet for your child, it can also have some harmful 
effects. Like with any social media platform, posting videos and pictures regularly leaves your child open to nega-
tive reactions and harsh comments. 
This can have a huge impact on your child’s self-esteem, body image, and confidence. In some instances, it can 
lead to depression, anxiety, and even eating disorders such as anorexia and bulimia. While those are extreme cas-
es, young users and even influencers on the platform have expressed concerns over the negative comments they 
receive and how it affects their daily lives. 
 
5. Does TikTok Collect User Data? 
While this is nothing new and all social-media apps participate in this practice, it is worth reminding parents of. 
This is a quote directly from TikTok’s page on privacy- 
“We share your data with our third-party service providers we rely on to help provide you with the Platform. These 
providers include cloud storage providers and other IT service providers. We also share your information with our 
business partners, advertisers, analytics and search engine providers…” 
One thing they don’t mention is that even when the app isn’t being used, it’s collecting info off of your phone 
clipboard. That means if you or your child copy and paste sensitive information such as passwords or private con-
versations, TikTok is noting and storing that information. 
Taken from https://kidmatterscounseling.com 
 
 
 
Vaping Legalities 
 
There have been a few incidents this year of students bringing vapes to school. As possessing or using vapes is 
against the law for people under 18 years we will be involving the police in these matters going forward. Under 
the Tobacco and E-Cigarette Products Act 1997, it is an offence to: 

 sell or supply e-cigarette products to a person under the age of 18 years; 

 sell e-cigarette products by retail without a Retail Tobacco and E-Cigarette Merchant’s Licence; 

 provide or offer to provide free samples, prizes, gifts or other benefits (including through sponsorship, com-
petitions and rewards) in connection to the sale of e-cigarette products; 

 sell e-cigarette products from temporary outlets, sales trays and vending machines; and use e-cigarettes in 
public places that are currently smoke-free under the law, including in a motor vehicle if a child under the age 
of 16 years is present 
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On Friday 18
 
March, Nuriootpa High School hosted its annual Sports Day for 2022. Once again students and staff 

embraced the fun and colourful atmosphere the day brings to our Eastern Oval. A huge amount of events, house 
marquees, music, food and drink trucks and bright coloured clothing adds plenty of enthusiasm to the carnival.  
 
All students were free to enter as many events as they wished, from the official Track and Field events to the fun 
and exciting individual novelty and the house relay events. Participation rates were outstanding, as well as an ad-
ditional age group with the Under 13’s joining us the first time. 
 
Congratulations to Light (Yellow), who took out the 2022 Sports Day Champions Shield this year, after winning it 
in 2020, and finishing second to Coulthard (Pink) last year. 
 
It was great to have numerous dedicated staff out early in the morning to assist with setting up for the day and 
also to help pack up at the conclusion. Thank you to the SRC for organising a BBQ and food trucks with The 
Bearded Cook, Viet-on-the-go, Forage Supply Co. Food and Sassy Brews Coffee Caravan providing plenty of di-
verse options for food and drink on the day.  
 
Finally, thank you to the entire staff for their efforts both leading up to and on Sports Day, it is greatly appreciated 
and guaranteed a smooth and fun day out for all. 
 
The Nuriootpa High School Athletics Team has been selected from the Sports Day results and will compete at SA 
Athletics Stadium, Mile End on Tuesday 12

 
April (Week 11) in the B1 Division. Students involved have been given a 

consent form this week and prompt return to the Finance Office is appreciated. 
 
 
 
Sports Day Overall Results        
Light (Yellow)- 1348 
Coulthard (Pink)- 1145 
Murray (Green)- 1071 
Angas (Red)- 862 
Sturt (Blue)- 773 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Individual Track and Field Winners and Runner Ups: (Awarded from best 5x Track and Field Results) 
 
  Winners                                                  Runner Ups 
U21 Boys –    Fynn Manning     Tyrell Burgess 
U21 Girls –    Hayley Henke                   Hunter Wilksch 
U16 Boys –    Ariel Rothe     Fraser Broadbent 
U16 Girls –    Mia Devlin                     Courtney John                         
U15 Boys –    Hudson Lange / Harrison Mattner  Tate Graham  
U15 Girls –    Chantelle Baumann          Jacinta Field  
U14 Boys –    Jayden Mullins                       Henry Gogoll 
U14 Girls –    Miyu Endersby                    Jaimee Hudson 
U13 Boys –    Eamon Wilksch     Elliot Jasper 
U13 Girls –    Amani Zimmerman    Sophie Etscheid 
 
 
 
New Records Set: 
Mia Devlin:  Under 16 Female Hurdles (13.84 seconds)- Previous Record 2006 Laura Malcolm (14.69). 
Every Under 13 winner of a Track and Field event currently holds a new Record. 
 
 
Sports Manager 
Brad West  
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2022 Junior and Senior House Captains 

2022 Individual Trophy Winners 
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FROM THE INCLUSIVE EDUCATION CENTRE 
 
IEC 3 
Term 1 has been an exciting start to the year in IEC3. We have collaborated as the Sen-
ior school class in the new building naming ourselves        
 
 
In Cross-Curricular (Life Skills) we have been working on our ‘Essential Agreement’ class norms and taking owner-
ship and responsibilities in the classroom.  
 
After an excursion to the Co-Op, we set up our kitchen pantry to cook up a storm. The students cooked pancakes, 
hamburgers, cupcakes, and our classic café cheese and ham toasted sandwiches sided with hot chocolate with 
marshmallows!    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are working on designing our front classroom outdoor 
area to include a garden and a seat for caregivers; and a mo-
saic wall statement. 
 
In ART students worked on a Unit of drawing  ‘Dogs in the 
community.  The focus was on Principles and Elements of De-
sign, sketches, and colour prints.  
 
Our highlight was the visit from the Dog Squad police dogs, 
which was enjoyed by all classes. 
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From the Inclusive Education Centre - continued 
 
In Agriculture, the students have prepared garden beds and planted seedlings 
that are now thriving! Our focus has been on farm and Ag area safety, healthy 
food linked to making pizza on pita bread, weather, seasons, soil, and modeling 
with clay. We walk to the Blue Gums and enjoy nature at its best with the natu-
ral habitats and quiet sanctuary. We have been observing the vineyard CRUSH 
and the meat bird growth and maintenance. 
 
In Health and PE our focus has been on building confidence to participate in 
physical activity in small groups. 
We have been improving our fundamental skills for catching and throwing 
while shooting hoops at the basketball court, team games and silent ball.  
 
Numeracy in Special Class 
This term commenced with our class working on activities involving numbers 
and mental computation to demonstrate their prior knowledge and level of en-
gagement in mathematics. The students were given assessments “Trust the 
Count” and “Place Value” over several weeks to determine forward challenges 
for differentiated learning needs. 
Dice addition and subtraction, worksheets, flashcards, and hands-on 
activities with concrete materials have been focussed on number and 
place value. 
Money has been the latest topic with a Monopoly challenge carrying 
over two weeks. The lessons have been fun and engaging with high 
level of negotiation and mathematical thinking. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Our visiting UNI SA Occupational 
Therapist students have been de-
signing and facilitating recess and 
lunchtime activities.  
 
The students have been working 
hard to create a sustainable sen-
sory program to include a variety 
of activities that can be staff and 
student led to improve students 
gross and fine motor skills, social 
interactions and develop a variety 
of sensory needs. 
 
(more pictures on the following 
page) 
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From the Special Class 
 

 During Student Development the class 
have enjoyed their time with Jessica (Peer 
Leader), visiting the blue gums, getting to 
know you activities and outdoor games 

 Cooking in life skills (hamburgers, pizza 
and we were extremely fortunate to have 
the use of Austin Grigg’s fairy floss ma-
chine). Blake is a super dish-washer!!  

 

 In science we have been learning about the life cycle of a bean plant. The students have been documenting 
the entire process, from germination. This has included making climbing frames for the plants and cleaning 
out the hot house in the ag area to keep our plants 

 Clean Up Australia Day, the students spent time in life skills picking up rubbish around the school. From this, 
we are investigating recycling opportunities 

               Before        After 
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Mrs Simmons Year 9 Sculpture 
 
In Sculpture and printmaking, we have been exploring abstract art styles in sculpture. We have really enjoyed do-
ing this task and we have also learnt problem solving skills when assembling our artworks.  
 
We learnt how negative and positive space is important in composition, and made us creatively  think about what 
works well visually. We really enjoy doing this style of sculpture because we learn new skills, it was really hard to 
cut out the shapes but we persisted and we were all so happy with our final pieces.  
 
At the end of our making we then got to photograph our pieces using the professional lighting facilities in art. 
People that enjoy drawing also love doing it because we explored 3D drawing and learnt about shading, light, 
painting techniques, and so much more.  
 
We were taught how to use the photography room and how to photograph artworks in an art style. We learnt 
how to use a DSLR camera and how we can use our phones to create a professional photo shoot, which we can 
now practice at home. We really enjoy our art and love our art classes!  
 
By Amali Hammond & Jacinta Howard 
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Year 7 Art 
 
This term our Year 7’s have learnt many drawing skills around rendering and 
tone, different types of drawing techniques, basic physics of light and the 
integral part it plays when drawing still life.  
 
Some of our Year 7’s have drawn apples and we have been astounded by 
their ability to take on quite a strenuous task.  
 
They had to practice rendering techniques for many weeks before producing 
these final artworks. We are so incredibly proud of how well our Year 7’s 
have transitioned to visual arts and can’t wait to see how they will grow even 
further. 
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Tradition—Relationships—Excellence  Newsletter No. 2  Term 1  Week 9   1 April 2022   Page 25 

 

     

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 

                     EVERY TUESDAY FROM 

                          8.30 - 11.00AM 

          1.00 -  3.45pm 

 

Our full uniform can be viewed by visiting the school website 

www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 
 
 

http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au/curriculum.htm

